K.M.C.S. Alumni Meeting

June 28, 2007


K.M.C.S. ALUMNI 

MEETING OF DIRECTORS

HELD JUNE 28, 2007 @ THE DROP INN, DEGRASSE

BOARD MEMBER ATTENDEES:  Sue Collins, Gary Bushaw, Dori (Dygert) Warren, Tricia (Bullock) Bush.   Absent:  Butch Wiese.  

ALUMNI ATTENDEES:  Deb (Bullock) Colton, Kathy (Bullock) Hance, Jill (Hale) Hewlett, Tracy (Colton) Charleson, Val (Hatch) Aldous.

Meeting called to order at 6:10 PM

Reviewed Minutes of 05/5/07 Meeting:

Motion to approve by Dori; seconded by Tricia; unanimously approved.

Treasurers Report:

Presented by Gary Bushaw.  Balance = 
$3,830.97


Less
(400.00)
E-K Scholarships (4-$100.00)


Current Balance:
$3,430.97

Copy of balance sheet provided.  Motion to approve made by Tricia; seconded by Sue.  Unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS:

Banquet Invitations:

Invitations were brought to the meeting, ready to be folded and mailed.  (Everyone pitched in after the meeting to get the job done.)

Bulk Mailing of Invitations:

Presented by Dori – In discussing the costs with the Post Office, it was found out that the envelope must have an endorsement at the top of the envelope stating “Return Service Requested” or “Address Correction Requested”, etc.  The cost for each envelope that is returned to the Association’s P.O. Box is .50¢.  Gary made a motion to proceed with “Return Service Requested” this year so that we could get a handle on alumni addresses.  Motion was seconded by Sue; unanimously approved.

Fund Raising:

Kathy and Val will be at Russell’s Bi-Centennial celebration with alumni pictures (from Pete Mermer) to people to go through and take.  They will be accepting donations for the pictures.

Post Cards:  Gary suggested getting a post card printed with the Tiffany window on them.  This was agreed to by all, with the added suggestion that maybe there are other pictures that could be printed at the same time, thereby having more choices for everyone.  Tracy suggested the possibility of note cards with KMCS memorabilia on it.  She will research.  Gary is going to check with Marie Rocca to see if she may have other pictures that could be used.

NEW BUSINESS:

Polo Shirts & Hats:

Presented by Kathy Hance – Tracy Scott will do the embroidering and has offered to print a few as examples.  White shirts – her cost up to size X-Large is $18.00; $20.00 for 2X and 3X.  The Association could sell them for $25.00 and $27.00 (respectively).  Tracy did not stipulate a minimum order.  Val suggested taking orders at the Bi-Centennial.  Possibly get 50 printed.  The question to the Association is will they front the cost?  Gary asked if Tracy Scott would consider taking a deposit with the balance due in full in 30-days.  It was decided that Tracy should not have to front any of the costs herself.  Kathy suggested that we order 25 now and have the Association pay up front.   Motion made by Sue; seconded by Tricia.  Approved. 

Next Meeting:
July 29, 2007 @ 1:00 PM @ The Drop In.

6:45 PM:  A motion was made by Dori to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Tricia; unanimously approved.

Dori (Dygert) Warren

Secretary – KMCS Alumni Association

